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Aidanfield Christian School
Principal ~ Mark Richardson

2 Nash Road, Halswell

Ph ~ (03) 338 8153    Fax ~ (03) 339 0821

Email ~ office@aidanfield.school.nz
Monday 03 February 2020
Dear Parents/Caregivers
On Tuesday 18th February we have our school swimming sports. (pp date Tuesday 25th Feb)
This is our first House Event for the year and is compulsory for all Year 4 – 10 students.
This event will be held at the Te Hapua Centre (Halswell), Pool.  Students will be shuttled by bus, from school starting at 9am and return to ACS from 2:00pm. The event will start promptly at 10.15am. If your child is unsure of what House they are in, please encourage them to ask their classroom teacher. 

Students may come to school in PE gear or appropriate House coloured clothing and may remain in this gear when they return to school.

Students need to bring the following:
· Togs

· Towel

· PE uniform

· Jandals/sandals/sports shoes
· Healthy lunch and morning tea (eg. Sandwiches, fruit)

· Drinking water

· Sunscreen
· Sun hat
· Warm jersey/ jacket
· Warm change of clothes for after swimming
We would like to enter a 4x33m freestyle adult relay team to compete against the students. It would be terrific to have a parent or two that may wish to compete in this. If you are interested in challenging the students, bring your togs along on the day!

Students will win one point for their house for every race they enter and complete. Those who finish in the top 3 (competitive events) will win extra House Points as usual.
Competitive Swimming Rules (as according to Primary Sport Canterbury):
Please read and go through these with your child, especially if they are wanting to compete in the competitive events.

· One false start is allowed. Any swimmer who false starts twice will be disqualified.
· Swimmers may not touch the bottom of the pool while racing (eg, standing to take a break)

· Swimmers are not permitted to hold onto the lane guide ropes

Failure to follow these rules will result in a disqualification in the event.
The event timetable provided (available on the school website from 14 February 2020) gives approximate timings for events scheduled, please allow enough time either end so you don’t miss out on seeing your child swim.

Kind regards,
The Sports Department
Aidanfield Christian School 
Ph: 338 8153  
Email: sharlyn.taylor@aidanfield.school.nz
